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QR codes for voltage regulator manuals 
The Eaton voltage regulator product line is continually looking for ways to improve our 
customers’ experience and be more environmentally responsible. To further these goals, 
beginning in January 2024 we will be discontinuing the standard practice of shipping paper 
manuals with each unit for VR-32, padmount, and EVER-Tap voltage regulators, and the CL-7 
control. In place of the paper manuals will be QR codes posted inside control cabinet doors.  
This new practice will enable a user to access the manuals using an internet connected phone 
or tablet. The control reference card will continue to be provided inside the control cabinet for 
quick reference to function codes and programming.   

Customers who still require printed copies of the manuals can specify this requirement 
at time of order of voltage regulator and control units. Bulk purchase of manuals is also 
available. 

The English version of the QR code decal is shown here. 

  

The benefits of this new practice include:  

• Access to the latest versions of manuals at all times 
• Enhanced useability of the electronic version of manuals using search features 
• Reduction of paper use for manuals that often remain unused inside control cabinets 

for years 

Please contact the VRSupport group with any concerns or questions at (866) 975-7347 or 
RES-VRSupport@eaton.com.   
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